HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 - 6:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen Jonathan Selig present.

The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA

Selig moved and seconded to approve the Agenda for Tuesday, September 13, 2022.

MINUTES

Selig moved and seconded to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 

Regular Session – September 21, 2021

Regular Session – June 28, 2022

Regular Session – August 18, 2022

      
Regular Session – August 30, 2022
AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Selig moved and seconded to affirm payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	Payroll Warrant
	#19
	$ 252,206.42

	Vendor Warrant
	#20
	$   27,917.74

	Withholding Warrant
	#21
	$   82,275.15 

	Vendor Warrant
	#22
	$ 184,494.14

	School Warrant
	#23
	$ 370,418.29

	Ambulance Commitment

8/22/22 - 8/28/22
	for
	$   91,664.01


APPROVED WARRANTS, ABATEMENTS & COMMITMENT
Selig moved and seconded to approve payment of the following warrants, abatements & commitment:

	Payroll Warrant
	#24 
	$ 399,249.47

	Vendor Warrant
	#25
	$ 214,594.25

	Ambulance Abatements
	July
	$   62,790.93

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	#9
	$     5,160.00


APPROVED BILLS 

Selig moved and seconded to approve payment of the following Selectmen bills: 

	National Grid (Town Hall electricity)…………………………………...

William August, Esq. (legal services/August)…………..........................

RELX Inc. dba LexisNexis (MA law books subscription).......................

RELX Inc. dba LexisNexis (MA law books subscription).......................

Brook & DeRensis, P.C.  (legal services/August)………………………
	$   1,865.61

$      170.00

$        74.26

$        74.26

$ 24,403.75
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GENERAL DISCUSSION

Recycling Abatements 
Selig moved and seconded to abate Bill #1237, #2589, #610, #2374, #2421, #2113, #2603, #330, #1698, #2286, #2367, #742, #887, #2124, #1031, #2395, #304, #2639, #1162, #303, #1405, #2032, #257 and #204 based on the fact that the office has received confirmation from their private haulers that they provide recycling service to the residents.
Selig moved and seconded to abate Bill #848 based on the fact that the house is vacant and the Water Department has confirmed that the water has been shut off.

Talent Bank Form Received
Received a talent bank form from Christina Palmer for the Beautification committee and the library trustees, her information will be passed on to those committees. 

Pine Street Bridge Update- Steve Hayward
Highway Surveyor Steve Hayward spoke on the bridge project and shared pictures with Selig of the completed project. The road will be a full-size street after. This project is going to cost the town around 1.1 million dollars. We have been waiting for clearance from engineers and conservation. We will not need to use the money set aside for police details because the road will be closed. Steve will let the town know when the work is going to start so we can share this information with residents. 

Building Department monthly status report – Scott Materna

In the Police station we had an issue with holding cell #2 and we ran new cables for the cameras in the Cells. For the museum project we are waiting to hear back from the architects. LED lights were installed outside the fire station. An EV charging station will be installed outside the town hall. They have two bids they need to do out to bid for but are going to wait until we have a Town Administrator. Looking to install a new heat pump at the fire station and new installation at the town hall.  
  
Request from Halifax Congregational Church - Use Town Green & Electrical Outlet for Blessing

 of the Pets 
The office received a request from the Halifax Congregational Church to use Town Green and have access to the electrical outlet on September 25th with a rain date of October 2nd from 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. for the annual blessing of the pet service. 

Selig moved and seconded to allow the Halifax Congregational church to use the Town Green on said date September 25th rain  date of October 2nd. 

Resignation – Jeanne Kling – Beautification Committee 
Jeanne Kling submitted her resignation for the Beautification Committee.  Selig requested a thank you letter be sent to her for all her hard work and wished her well.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Tax Classification Hearing  
At 6:15 p.m., the Board convened a Public Classification Hearing for the purpose of allocating the local property tax levy among the five property classes for Fiscal Year 2023.  Present for the hearing was Board of Assessor members, John Shiavone, Robert Mullen, Dottie Lamoureux and Principal Assessor/Appraiser Holly Merry.
Selig moved and seconded to establish a residential factor of 1 and NOT to adopt a split rate for FY2023.   

Selig moved and seconded NOT to adopt the Open Space Discount for FY2023.

Selig moved and seconded NOT to adopt the Residential Exemption for FY2023.
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Selig moved and seconded NOT to adopt the Small Commercial Exemption for FY2023.

Principal Assessor/Appraiser Holly Merry informed the Board that the excess capacity for the current Fiscal Year calculated as $160,786.

Selig closed the Tax Classification Hearing at 6:24 p.m. 
GENERAL DISCUSSION

Resignation – Wil Cory – Veterans’ Agent
Wil Cory submitted an email  on August 25, 2022 stating that he will be resigning as a Veterans Agent and October 1st will be his last day.  Selig wished him the best and asked that a thank you letter be sent to him.
Steve Littlefield – Acting Veteran’s Agent as of 10/1/22
Selig motioned and seconded to have Steve Littlefield serve as Acting Veteran’s Agent. 

Election Workers Update
Plenty of volunteers have come forward to help at the election this year. 

Town Administrator Screening Committee
This will be a seven-person committee made up of Sue Lawless; Town Clerk, Sandy Nolan; Acting Town Administrator, Police Chief Chaves, Fire Chief Witham, and 3 Citizens at Large.  If there is anyone out there who would like to be considered to help in this search, please email the Selectmen’s office with why you would be an asset to this search committee.  The position will be open for a month to get as many candidates as possible with the hope to have the position filled by the beginning of the year. 
Public Health Excellence Grant – Health Agent Bob Valery
Valery stated that he will ensure that Halifax stays in compliance with this grant. This will include things like infectious prevention.  This is free to participate in and we do not need to add anything to our budget or supplies to stay in compliance.  Five towns surrounding around us are participating in this as well.  We want to go above and beyond where we were pre pandemic to receive this grant.  Valery said this is a great opportunity for the town and will be available for up to two years. 

Possible Unfurling of British Flags on Town Green 
Three 90” by 45” flags; Great Britain, Australia and Canada will be unfurled on the Town Green  on September 15th from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in honor of Queen Elizabeth II.  These flags are part of the allied flag collection and are kept right here in Halifax.  If any volunteers would like to help with the flags, please let the Selectmen’s Office know.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, Selig moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:46 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig
Clerk 
/el
/pjm
